
 
Council Communication:  16-425 

  
Date: July 25, 2016 

Agenda Item No. 38A 

Roll Call No.  16-1221 

Communication No. 16-425 

Submitted by:  Carl Metzger, Deputy 

City Manager 

 

 

AGENDA HEADING:   

 

Approving purchase of 30 vehicles off of the State of Iowa Contract for use by Police and Fire 

Departments. 

 

 

SYNOPSIS:  

 

Recommend the purchase of 25 Ford Interceptor Utility and one (1) Ford Interceptor Sedan vehicles 

for use in the Police Department and two (2) Ford Interceptor Utility and two (2) Ford Expedition 

vehicles for use in the Fire Department utilizing the State of Iowa Department of Administrative 

Services vehicle purchase contract from Stivers Ford, 1450 E. Hickman Road, Waukee, Iowa 50263 

(Scott Politte, General Manager) in the amount of $820,447.52. 

 

 

FISCAL IMPACT:    

 

Amount:  $820,447.52. 

  

Funding Source:   Equipment Replacement Fund IS201 CMO24021, pg. 39 

 

 

ADDITIONAL INFORMATION:  

 

Recent annual comparisons of state contract purchases compared to competitive bid vehicles have 

yielded cost savings by utilizing the State of Iowa Department of Administrative Services vehicle 

purchasing contracts. In addition to cost savings, in many cases competing dealers will not submit bids 

against established State of Iowa Contract holders. Therefore, staff has implemented the practice of 

utilizing the state contract when there is a specific fit of vehicles to a particular application. These 

replacement vehicles are all front line, up fitted for emergency responses and use one (1) of the various 

configurations available through of the State of Iowa vehicle purchase contract. 

 

The Fleet Oversight Committee (FOC) has determined this group of replacement vehicles either meet 

or exceed established replacement criteria. FOC authorized the full proposal of 30 new replacement 

City Fleet vehicles  

 

Purchase of these vehicles is recommended utilizing the State of Iowa contract. 

 

 

PREVIOUS COUNCIL ACTION(S):    

 

Date:  December 7, 2015 

Council 

Communication 
Office of the City Manager 
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Roll Call Number:  15-2067  

 

Action:  Ed Stivers (Scott Politte, General Manager) for twenty-two (22) replacement public safety 

vehicles per State of Iowa Contract for use by the Police Department, $590,253. (Council 

Communication No. 15-633) Moved by Gatto to adopt.  Motion Carried 6-1. Absent: Cownie.  

 

 

BOARD/COMMISSION ACTION(S):  NONE 

 

 

ANTICIPATED ACTIONS AND FUTURE COMMITMENTS:  NONE 

 

 

 
For more information on this and other agenda items, please call the City Clerk’s Office at 515-283-4209 or visit the 

Clerk’s Office on the first floor of City Administration Building, 400 E. Court Avenue Ste.116.  Council agendas are 

available to the public at the City Clerk’s Office on Thursday afternoon preceding Monday’s Council meeting. Citizens can 

also request to receive meeting notices and agendas by email by calling the Clerk’s Office or sending their request via email 

to cityclerk@dmgov.org. 

 

http://www.dmgov.org/government/citycouncil/rollcalls/2015/15-2067.pdf
http://www.dmgov.org/Government/CityCouncil/Communications/15-633.pdf
http://www.dmgov.org/Government/CityCouncil/Communications/15-633.pdf
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